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The Honorable Vicki Schmidt, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator Schmidt: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 386 by Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 386 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 Under current law, an individual may be licensed as a Professional Counselor or Clinical 

Professional Counselor through the Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board upon meeting certain 

requirements that include obtaining a graduate degree in Counseling from a college or university 

approved by the Board.  SB 386 would modify this requirement so that licensees may obtain a 

graduate degree in Counseling or a related field.  The bill clarifies that the degree must include 45 

graduate semester hours of counseling coursework.  The bill also includes amendments that are 

technical in nature.  
 

 The Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board estimates the enactment of SB 386 would 

increase annual revenues from licensing fees by approximately $1,000 beginning in FY 2019 

because more individuals would meet the requirements to be licensed as a Professional Counselor 

or Clinical Professional Counselor.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 386 is not reflected in 

The FY 2019 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

 

cc: Max Foster, Behavioral Sciences  


